LICENSING COMMITTEE
WEDNESDAY 9 SEPTEMBER 2009 AT 2.30PM
PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman), Bainbridge (as substitute for Cllr Robson),Boaden, Layden, Mrs Parsons, Scarborough, Stothard (as substitute for Cllr Bell) Mrs Styth, Mrs Farmer and Mrs Vasey.

LC.20/09
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Bell, Mrs Robson and Tootle.

LC.21/09
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest submitted.
LC.23/09
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meetings held on 18 May 2009, 27 May 2009 and 5 August 2009 be agreed as a correct record of the meetings and signed by the Chairman.

LC.24/09
MINUTES OF LICENSING SUB COMMITTEES
RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meetings of Licensing Sub-Committee 1 held on 9 June 2009 and the Licensing Sub-Committee 4 held on 30 June 2009, attached as Appendix A to these Minutes, be noted.

LC.25/09
MINUTES OF THE GAMBLING POLICY WORKING GROUP
RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meeting of the Gambling Policy Working Group held on 1 July 2009, attached as Appendix B to these minutes, be noted.
LC.26/09
UPDATE ON LICENSING ACT 2003

The Licensing Manager presented report LDS.72/09 giving Members an update on the applications under the Licensing Act 2003.

The Licensing Manager reported that variations were down to two a month, with transfers and changes of Designated Premises Supervisor becoming the more common application.  He added that Temporary Event Notices (TEN’s) had continued to be popular with many villages/communities taking advantage of the ‘non bureaucratic’ method of holding an event.  

The Licensing Manager outlined new Regulations under the Licensing Act 2003 that were coming into force and had significant consequences for licensing departments:
· Minor Variation Procedure – The existing Regulations stated that any variation required the licence holder to comply with the full variation procedure.  The new Regulations allowed minor variations to be dealt with by officers within 15 days.

· Disapplication of the requirement to have Designated Premises Supervisor (DPS) in community premises – Premises that had a licence for the sale and supply of alcohol had to have a DPS who was a personal licence holder.  The new Regulations would allow recognised ‘Community Premises’ to supply alcohol without the requirement of a DPS.  Where a successful application was made to disapply the requirement, the Management Committee would be collectively responsible for ensuring compliance with the licence conditions and the law.  The Licensing Section would attend the annual village hall workshop to explain the process.
The Licensing Manager explained that the Carlisle and Eden CDRP Best bar None Scheme 2009 reached its final stage on 19 May 2009 with an award ceremony at Carlisle Racecourse.  A total of 37 premises from Carlisle and Eden had been accredited and the majority of premises that had entered last year had increased their scores and new premises for this year were of a high standard.
RESOLVED –  That Report LDS.72/09 be noted.

LC.27/09
GAMBLING ACT 2005 – APPLICATION UPDATE

The Licensing Officer presented report LDS.73/09 giving Members an update on applications made under the Gambling Act 2005.

The Licensing Officer reported that the majority of applications received had been ‘fast track’ applications for existing premises.  He highlighted the licence figures as at 28 August 2009.

The Licensing Officer stated that the transition period for gaming machine permits in non alcohol premises would last for three years or until the permit under the old legislation expired.  The latest ones for this Authority expired on 30 June 2009.  Additional checks had been made to ensure that the machine categories comply with the new legislation and the machines were removed after their expiry date.

Officers were visiting local gambling premises to meet managers and answer any queries under the new legislation and were also carrying out inspections, some in conjunction with the regional Compliance Manager from the Gambling Commission.

The Licensing Officer highlighted the national issues which may have local impact.

RESOLVED – 1) That Report LDS.73/09 be noted;

LC.28/09
CHANGE OF DATE FOR THE SPECIAL LICENSING 
COMMITTEE
The Licensing Manager submitted report LDS.74/09 which requested a change to the date of the scheduled meeting of the Special Licensing Committee in October 2009.

The Licensing Manager reported that the next meeting of the Licensing Committee was a special meeting due to take place on Wednesday 14 October 2009.  He explained that he was the Deputy Chairman and Council’s representative on the North West Regional Institute of Licensing.  The next regional meeting of the North West Regional Institute of Licensing was due to take place on 14 October 2009 and representatives of the Department of Culture Media and Sport (DCMS) were attending the regional meeting to explain significant changes in the Licensing Act 2003 legislation, this would be the biggest change to the Licensing Act in four years.

He explained that a change in respect of the Designated Premises Supervisor was of particular importance to this Council due to the considerable number of village halls and community centres within the area which would be affected.  Mr Messenger added that he had played a large part in securing the changes through regional and national meetings with the DCMS and no other licensing officers were able to attend the regional meeting.  

RESOLVED – That the Special meeting of the Licensing Committee be scheduled for 14 October 2009 be moved to Monday 12 October 2009 to enable the Licensing Manger to attend the meeting of the Licensing Committee and the North West Regional Institute of Licensing regional meeting.

(the meeting ended at 2.35pm)

